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This spring has been a welcome blessing as the early good weather and frequent sunshine have been great mood-lifters for our covid-dampened spirits. Hopefully this year returns to some semblance of normalcy for us all. Staying at home has become almost intolerable. I bought a world map, gave my wife a dart and said “When this is all over we’re going wherever this dart lands.” Turns out we’re spending two weeks behind the refrigerator.  I long for the days when I never used to see my teenagers. (That was an “inside” joke.)
4th of July Celebration:  Like most of the world we are waiting to see if there will be continued restrictions on holding gatherings this coming summer. As of now, preparations continue for holding the Independence Day Celebration after a two-year absence.  A small change this year – because the 4th is on a Sunday, events will be moved up a day for that weekend. The fireworks usually held on the evening of the 3rd will be on Friday, July 2nd. The parade and other festivities will be held on Saturday the 3rd. More details on the specific events will be coming as the dates approach. Again, plans now are for holding a full celebration but considerations may have to be given to whatever restrictions may be in place as we get closer to the event.

Water Shutoff Moratorium:  On March 31st, the provision for suspending water shutoffs expired.  As such, collection measures will resume for those seriously delinquent on their water accounts.  Notices will be given as per ordinance, but no further allowances will be made for these unpaid balances past the turnoff date.  Payment plans or extensions cannot be negotiated or accepted.

Spring Clean-up dates: Spring clean-ups will be held on Monday, April 19th and Monday, May 3rd. These clean-ups are for leaves, brush and branches only. Piles should be raked out over the curb if possible and branches should be bundled and cut in lengths no longer than four feet. Burning leaves and brush is prohibited by ordinance and may also violate DNR-imposed bans! The dates have been posted on the Village website and notices will also be posted in the Gazette the week before the scheduled pick-ups. Important Note: Often the volume of debris is too much for the Village to pick up in one day but these pick-ups will begin on the posted dates. DO NOT put yard waste out for pick-up after the final date. If debris is put out after that date, YOU WILL BE CHARGED FOR HAVING US CLEAN IT UP.

Village Campground Opening:   This year’s marvelous spring weather has allowed us to move the opening of the campground up from its normal Memorial Day weekend tentatively to May 1st. We will begin taking reservations for those extra dates immediately. These reservations come with the disclaimer that water to the sites is dependent on weather as the lines there can freeze with a hard frost. 

The fee for the upcoming summer is now $30 per night, $180 per week. The rustic sites are $20 per night and $120 per week.  


Village Campground reservations:  We have begun the changeover to an online reservation system. The company we have contracted with is the same as the one the City of Hancock uses. It is very user-friendly. We will also be changing to credit card payments when these reservations are made online.  


Lake Linden Watercross Event:  The 2nd annual event is scheduled for July 30th through August 1st.  Preparations are under way, but similar to disclaimers regarding the 4th of July, this event will also be subject to whatever provisions will be required at the time of the event. Plans currently are to hold the event as scheduled.
FIND IT HERE!: Well, after a two-year hiatus, and back by popular demand, the FIND IT HERE! Community Rummage Sale will again be held this year. This year’s date is Saturday, May 22nd. As in the past, residents will be able to call or email me (vll@lakelinden.net) at the Village Clerk’s office to have their name, address and brief description placed on a map of the Village showing the sale locations. The map will be available at the office before the date and on the Village website. On the day of the sale they will be available at the Quality Hardware, Campioni’s Convenience or at DeMars Market. To be included on the map please call in (296-9911) or email your sale details by Friday, May 14th. 

 PLEASE NOTE:  These sales are held by individual residents within and around the Village. The Village of Lake Linden shall not be responsible for actions by anyone holding or attending these sales.  Each person must be responsible for following applicable 
COVID-related guidelines as far as masking and/or distancing. We also ask that each sale post COVID-related notices applicable for their sale venue. 
ALSO NOTE: We urge those attending sales to respect the property owners wishes regarding COVID guidelines! Remember, you are entering private property in most cases. What would you think if this was YOUR home?!   So, come to town, be safe, and FIND IT HERE! Please see the Village website for information on the sales and their provisions for attendance. (www.lakelinden.net, the link under announcements).
Farmer’s Market: The 2021 Farmer’s Market guidelines and application for vendors will be up on our website very soon so get them in by the June 1st deadline to be reviewed for acceptance. You can contact the Village office at 906-296-9911 for information on becoming a vendor email at lakelindenmarket@gmail.com or via the form on the Farmer’s market page on the Village website. The Market will begin on Saturday, July 10th.

M-26 Resurfacing Project:  We have received notice that MDOT is planning a resurfacing project through the Village in the summer of 2022.  Plans and bid-letting will be completed this year and a final schedule for the work has not yet been determined. A noticeable change as a result of this project is the elimination of the crosswalks from 1st Street to 5th Street. The cost for MDOT to accommodate them is too much for us to consider. Again, as details are developed by MDOT we will pass on more information as to closures and/or detours.
HaVE A GREAT SPRING!
_______________________
Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk

